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EDITORIAL NOTE 

Regretfully the publication of this edition (No. 22) _of the
Transactions is very late because of many unfortunate circum­
stances. I anxiously look forward to a member coming for­
ward who will undertake the Editorship of the Transactions.

The Society would be greatly indebted to such a member. 

It has been impossible to include all the lectures and we 
regret the omission of the following: - (a) "Little Park Farm 
-Past and Present", by Mr. L. Woodhams, 24/11/72; (b)
"The History of the Book of Common Prayer", by Mrs. D.
Porter, 26 / 1 /73; (c) "The History of Local Government in
Battle", by Mrs. H.J. Wilson, 9/3/73; (d) "Romney Marsh",
by Mr. Walter J. Murray, 23/3/73. We are grateful to these
authors.

We wish to apologise to other authors for the brevity of 
the reviews, caused by the limited resources available and 
the escalating costs of printing, etc. Members are referred to 
the full texts or notes, of the six reviews, which are available 
in the library. 

Notes of Professor Searle's Commemoration Lecture, 16th 
October, 1971, were not received in time for earlier publication 
but it is thought worthwhile to include a review in this 
edition. 

A list' of Members, now numbering more than 350, is 
included as we think that it will be of interest. 

I wish to thank Mrs. Kempton and her sub-committee for 
the work they did in the preparation of this edition and am 
only too sorry that Mrs. Kempton found it impossible to 
complete, because of the intricate work involved. I also wish 
to thank Mr. Creek and Mr. Sanders who have assisted me 
greatly to complete the task. I ask members' indulgence for 
any shortcomings in the finished Transactions.

ALFRED B. HUNTLEY, 
Chairman. 

Dec. 1974
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OBITUARY 

Professor A. E. Bate, M.Sc., Ph.D., F.Inst.P. 

It is with deep sorrow that we record the death of Professor 
A. R Bate on 22nd July, 1973. From 1967 until his death he
played a prominent part in the affairs of the Society, as a
Committee Member, and gave unstintingly of his time and
expertise. He took an active part as a member of the Museum
Committee and accomplished a great deal of work as Curator
of the Museum. 'His passing was a sad loss to the Society.

Lieut.-Col. J. Darrell Hill 
We record with regret the death of Lt.-Col. J. Darrell Rill, 

M.C. on 16th June, 1973. He undertook excavations with
other members of the Society and local residents of Romano­
British and Mediaeval sites at Bodiam, 1959-62, and placed
many of the finds in the Museum. See B. & D.H.S.
Transactions numbers 8, 9. and 10. With Lt.-Col. Lemmon as
co-author an article on the Romano-Britisih finds was pub­
lished in Sussex Archaeological Collections, Vol. 104, 1966.
He was elected an Honorary Life Member Honoris Causa in
1963, when he left to live abroad.

COMMEMORATION LECTURE, 15th OCT., 1971 
LAST YEARS' OF fflE CONQUEROR'S ABBEY 

AT BATTLE 
Prof. Eleanor Searle, Ph.D., Vice-President 

[Unfortunat�1y there are no notes availahle. of Dr, Searle's 
commemoration lecture on t4is subject, but Dr. Searle .has 
kindly permitted the Society to use and adapt the Epilogue 
to her book, "Lordship and Community: Battle Abbey and its 
Banlieu, 1066-1538". The book was published in 1974 by the 
Pontifical Institute of Mediaeval Studies Press. The Epilogue 
was written after the Commemoration Lecture was delivered 
and covers the same period in the history of the Abbey.] 
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